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I. The regular meeting was called to order at 7:04 p.m. by Town Chairman, Cory Cochart.  
[bookmark: _GoBack]II. Pledge of Allegiance recited.  Board Supervisors present:  Jordan Nowak and Jesse Jerabek.  Others present:  Tim Strnad, Town Treasurer, Joe Jerabek, Town Assessor, Steve and Vicki Alberts, Lonnie Fenendael, Jodi Parins, Lynda Cochart, Dick Bultman, Jenny Nowak, Jan Nicklaus, Carol Wautlet, Amanda Barta, Matthew Thayse, Tyler Cravillion, Don and Ann Niles, Mick Sagrillo, Diane Engels, Suzy Vania, Lee Kinnard, and KCEDC Director, Richard Baker.
III.     June 3, 2019, Agenda:  Motion made to approve agenda as submitted (Jerabek / Nowak).  Motion carried.   
IV.     Motion made to approve May 6, 2019 meeting minutes as submitted (Jerabek / Nowak).   Motion carried.  
V. Treasurer’s Report:  Strnad gave report on Town of Lincoln Income, Checking, CD, and Savings accounts.  One dog license outstanding, may get a citation.  Income amount from State new on report explained by level of Tax levy.  Motion made to approve Treasurer’s Report (Jerabek / Nowak).  Motion carried.   
VI. Clerk’s Report:  Town Clerk reported on work completed /correspondence received during previous month to include: Follow up work on April Election, returned 2 special assessment letters, completed Financial C report for 2018 DOR, attended one PC Mtg.  Correspondence: Town of Lincoln revaluation- Action Appraisers & Consultants have emailed postcards and are expecting all ToL residents to call for appointment, all fieldwork expected to be completed by end of June, 2020 New Construction Survey, WTA June 2019 magazine.
VII. County Supervisor’s Report:   Cory Cochart gave a review of County Board meetings to include information on: Red River petition for dock to be put in, current docks should have been removed already, issues are ADA compliance and funding- may have to create a non-profit for expenses.  Reviewed appointments made and resolutions approved: alternatives to coal tar sealants, nitrate testing grants, funding for testing of Ahnapee during mill pond draw down, and ATV resolution tabled.  Cty Administrator gave report on deficits, costs, water quality issues, and wages:  (available to public) Lack of internet, County jail is 50 years old and serious repairs needs, Hwy Dept. Bldg. is 80 years old, Bremer Park restrooms built in 30’s, reviewed action steps taken by County and steps for future studies such as County wide housing study, improvement of Bremer Park facilities to qualify for grants.  
VIII. Planning Commission Report:  Sagrillo presented PC updates; reviewed meetings held for Livestock Siting application and digester/gas facility project proposed at Kinnard Farms.  PC meeting 5.29.19:  reviewed Livestock Siting Conditional Use Permit for increase in herd size moving forward to Public Hearing.  Surrounding neighbors will be notified of permit application accepted.  6.6.19 PC meeting scheduled for 6.18.19 Public Hearing on herd size only scheduled, 6.19.19 possible Public Hearing re:  manure digester/gas facility scheduled.  Sagrillo to file with DTCAP.  PC tasks:  Fee schedule and form, 4 resolutions needing to be turned into ordinances, cemetery ordinance, groundwater protection plan, and assuming permit for drip irrigation will be applied for by Kinnards. 
IX. Zoning:  None 
X. Actions:  
a. Garbage Collection:  Going Garbage distributed containers week of 6.3.19.  Informational meeting was held for the public on 
April 24, 2019.   Last garbage / recycle drop-off scheduled at Town Hall is June 8.  
b. Speed Limit Posting- Maple Road:  Board has been looking into for approximately year.  Sheriff Joski agreed is enforceable from 
45mph to 35mph, decrease by 10mph does not need additional paperwork.  $700 approximate cost for signage.  Motion to move forward on reduced speed limit to 35mph from Cty S to Pheasant to $700 quoted for two signs (Jerabek/Nowak).  Motion carried:  2-0, C.Cochart abstained.
c. Borchardt Study Findings:  Update next month.  Dr. Richard Borchardt is willing to present information to ToL residents.  
Chairman will work on setting acceptable date.
d. Untidy Yards Update:  Update next month.   
e. Whole House Water Treatment Study:  Law suit has been filed against Stonehouse by Town attorney; all allegations have been 
denied by Stonehouse.   Notice of June 11, 2019 hearing in Oconto Cty Circuit Court received, date is in conflict with Town Attorney’s schedule.  Update next month.
f. Legal Action for Cedar Road Damage:  Chairman met with Lonnie Fenendael to compromise on short term repair 
costs/responsibility and plan for long term repair.  Estimates will be requested for options, possible separate account to be set up by Treasurer for roadwork funding. Have to keep in mind all ToL roads, not budgeting funds for one
     g. Ditch Cutting Proposals:  Estimates received from Kew Cty, Pro One, and Lyle DeKramer; reviewed by Chairman.  Motion made to 
approve ditch cutting proposal 1st cutting minimum.   (Jerabek/Nowak).  Motion carried 3-0.  Diane Engels asked how to prevent culvert from being destroyed during ditch mowing; driveway markers may be a solution.  
                h. New Town Hall:  Special Elector Meeting was held on May 7, 2019 at 7:00pm.  Resolution approving building of new town hall was brought forward by member of public, 55-10.  Jesse Jerabek revamped drawings with changes suggested for 1st Responder suggestions;   Conference room now moved up front, bathrooms moved to rear, porch area redone, heating elements discussed, bigger mechanical room, with possible 14’ addition and garage door on back:  1st Responders applying for grant which may help with this addition.  Bid sheet updated and # of contractors interested in bidding.  Jesse will finish plans for N/C, Valley will submit to State.  BoS approved Jesse move forward with bids and $1000 preliminary engineer work with $2000 max.  Sealed bids to be opened next month.
                i. Discussion re:  irrigation of wastewater collected from feed pads.  Lee Kinnard requested open discussion and reopening this topic with PC.  Currently required to collect 100% of rain water off of feed pads and is working with DTCAP and Door & Kew counties.  Reports process is good environmentally, prevents runoff into waterways, and is able to be used to irrigate on crops due to diluted nutrient levels.  Chairman would like to know who would draft plan, testing/monitoring of irrigation, and what part of savings of investment would go towards repair of town roads.    
	j. Approval of Liquor Licenses:  Motion made to approve July 2019- June 2020 liquor licenses for Tippy Canoe and Susie’s Place (Nowak / Jerabek).  Motion carried:  3-0. 
k. Town Financials.  Supervisor Nowak had questions on past years’ Annual Meeting financial report numbers going back to 2012.  Nowak distributed documents in question to board members at meeting, documents were not submitted before meeting for review.  Numbers questioned were highlighted on Treasurer / Clerk Annual Meeting reports.  2015: total sub-section numbers show miscalculation.  2018 reports show $16000 difference from comparison of Treasurer to Clerk Report effects on funds balance.  By taking Clerk’s Annual Report for actual expenses, subtracting from actual revenue, and applying to yearend balance, Nowak feels Treasurer Year End Report balance effect should be the same when compared to Clerk’s report.  Jerabek attempted to go over numbers based on document packet supplied, agrees Nowak makes a good point and would be a good practice to know how two reports compare.  Treasurer Tim Strnad stated two reports will not show same numbers, and historically never have, since they are based on different accounting systems.  Strnad also pointed out, the Treasurer Report number being evaluated is not necessary to be on his report, but has always included the number for accountability.  Nowak stated numbers do not come out going back to 2011 and said it must be taken care of immediately per WTA following his email to association on discrepancies.   WTA email states Town officers are personally accountable for mishandling town funds, for oversight ensuring accuracy, and an outside audit may be done if reconciliation is not made.  

XI. Public Comment:  Diane Engels commented on ToL Financials:  accountability of State requirements say anything in question needs to be taken care of right away, line items need to support numbers, does not feel anything dishonest going on, but documents have to match.  If the State walks in the meeting tonight and had questions Clerk/Treasurer would have to present records, but does not feel this is a personal attack. ToL Clerk, as well as Treasurer, feels honesty is being questioned, would have preferred to have been prepared for tonight’s meeting by prior notice when financial questions came up; Nowak did not reply, but stated numbers don’t add up.  Sagrillo disagreed with method of Nowak’s presentation of Town Financial questions, feels it was a case of “gotcha”, irregularities should be reconciled by BoS without public input due to being a Board issue, and $10,000-$20,000 for an audit is a way to squander ToL funds.  Clerk expressed tension at meetings since April election.   Wautlet stated Annual Meeting info put out yearly with no interest or attendance by questioners present.  Jerabek noted need to address discrepancies before next meeting in July; will make attempt to be at special meeting if necessary, but requested Clerk and Treasurer meet in advance of July 1 monthly meeting if possible to reconcile differences.  Director of KC Economic Dev Corp, Richard Baker, present to explain services and resources available to business owners.  Lynda Cochart stated support for Treasurer/Clerk positions and based on past and present Boards, hopes for civility in future.  KCEDC Annual Report available at Lincoln Town Hall.  
XII. Agenda Items for Next Meeting 7.1.19:   Garbage Collection/Curbside Pickup; Speed Limit Maple Rd; Whole House Water System; Untidy Yards; Borchardt Study Findings;  Cedar Road Damage Work; New Town Hall; Drip Irrigation of Feed Pad Wastewater; Town Financial Questions (contingent on ability for Treasurer/ Clerk mtg. prior to July 1)
XIII. Bills were reviewed and motion made to approve payment of bills (Jerabek/Nowak).  Motion carried.   
XIV. Adjournment:   8:39pm.			                              
Respectfully submitted by Town of Lincoln Clerk, Mary Ann Salmon
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